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Bottom Line: Up Front  
Rewording of Navy Uniform RegsðHereôs Why / 01 April 2021 

By MC1 Mark D. Farams, Chief of Naval Personnel Public Affairs 
 
 

WASHINGTON - The Navy has released the first of a series of uniform policy changes expected to 
enhance clarity, interpretation and application of service uniform policies on the deckplates. 
 

-The changes are the result of feedback, comments, and recommendations received from officers, CPOs and 
junior enlisted Sailors during a series of working and focus groups conducted during fiscal years 2020 and  
early 2021.    
Upon the Navy receiving direction from the then Secretary of Defense to review grooming standards for racial 
bias, the Navy Uniform Matters Office reviewed Navy Uniform Regulations (NAVPERS 15665I).   
-In addition to their review, focus and working group discussions were held with east and west coast assigned 
Sailors.  Although the NAVPERS 15665I review and focus group discussions determined no racial bias exists 
in policy, there is a perception of bias existing in the fleet because some wording used in the document       
fostered inconsistent interpretation of the rules.  
-NAVADMIN 072/21, released on April 1, is expected to eliminate that perception's root cause by deleting 
eight subjective terms and phrases used in many of the regulation's seven articles. Three new phrases will be 
added while another will be revised. Some examples of deleted terms include ófaddishô, ógood tasteô, and 
óoutrageousô, while terms such as ócomplementary appearanceô and óuniform distractionô were added and 
clearly defined. 
-Sailors can find the full list of what is changing in the message.  
-"The review of NAVPERS 15665I and discussions with Sailors concluded the Navy's grooming policies are 
not racially biased, but various terms, phrases and definitions were found to be subjective and lead to         
misinterpretation," Vice Adm. John B. Nowell, Jr. wrote in the message. 
-The Navy Uniform Matters Officeôs (UMO) deep dive into grooming standards started with the review of the 
regulations for bias.  
 

Continued on Page 2 
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Directorõs Corner            

Shipmates, 

Please take a moment this Memorial Day, 31 May to commemorate and pay tribute to all fallen Airmen,    
Sailors, Soldiers, and Marines who died in the defense of this great nation. 

Summer vacation season traditionally commences with the Memorial Day Weekend.  Known for picnics,     
get-togethers, and road trips, we have had to make changes to our reality.  Given our current COVID-19    
pandemic situation we must be cautious with our actions.  Please practice social distancing and wear a face 
mask to prevent the spread of this deadly disease.  Do the right thing to not only protect yourselves but your 
families as well.  If you do get the opportunity to travel é be safe, be smart, and do not take anything for 
granted. 

As always, stay safe!  

The Director  

Directorôs Corner, Bottom Line: Up Front, Community Corner, Resident Life & Event Calendar 

Making Waves 
An informative newsletter with the latest in upcoming events, announcements and helpful information 
to make your stay more comfortable.  

May 2021                         ñNational Military Appreciation Monthò                    Volume 14 Issue 5 
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Community Corner  
Continued From Page 1 

-After finding no bias in the document, UMO turned to focus and working groups and Sailor interviews to get 
a different perspective. It is here they found a perceived racial bias through how the Navy's grooming policies 
were interpreted and enforced in the fleet.  
-Sailors involved in these reviews were both male and females in paygrades E-3 through O-6 and came from 
ashore and afloat commands and the various communities and ethnicities reflecting the Navy's demographic 
makeup.    
-This input led to the current rewrite of the regulation's seven chapters to reflect the updated verbiage. 
-Updates to uniform regulations don't only happen when changes in Navy uniforms or the policies related to 
wearing them are updated.  Instead, the document is "constantly reviewed for applicability, accuracy, clarity 
and comprehension," the message said.  
-Navy uniform policy and changes usually come from fleet feedback, command-sponsored requests and     
direction from Navy leadership. 
-As this is just the first in a series, Nowell wrote that Sailors should standby as more "uniform policy changes 
are forthcoming and will focus on simplifying grooming and appearance policies to alleviate misinterpretation 
and facilitate equal and ready compliance and enforcement." 
 

For more news from Chief of Naval Personnel, follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/
usnpeople, Twitter at https://twitter.com/usnpeople or visit https://www.navy.mil/cnp. 
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Resident life  

National Military Appreciation Month  
https://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-military-appreciation-month-may/ 

Declared by Congress in 1999, May was selected National Military Appreciation Month as a month-long    
observance honoring the sacrifices of the United States Armed Forces.  There are more military related       
observances during the month of May than any other month, so it is an appropriate time to celebrate the men 
and women in uniform.  During May, we recognize Loyalty Day, VE Day (the end of World War II in Europe 
on May 8, 1945), Armed Forces Day, Military Spouses Day and Memorial Day. 
 

It is a month to honor those who are serving and those who have served. 

NO MAIL DELIVERY TO PPV UNITS 

All personal mail should be sent to parent commands.   

Notices from the Leasing Manager 

1. A 30-Day Notice to Vacate is required leaving us;    
whether at EAOS, PCS transfer or for whatever reason 
you need to vacate your unit. 

2. BAH STOPS for PPV residents PCS transferring to 
local commands.  Residents must bring a copy of their 
stamped orders to leasing to restart BAH. 

If you have questions or concerns, please stop by the leasing 
office or call 757-402-4247/48/56 

From the Maintenance Department 

Service Work Order Submission 
 

To improve the ease of service work order (SWO) submission, HHR has transitioned to Yardi Voyager as the  

primary means of submitting SWOôs.  You will receive an email with instructions (using current email address on file) 
on how to register and properly submit a SWOôs using the new ñRentcafeò app (Yardi).  Residents will be able to use 
their cell phone as the primary method of submitting SWOôs by registering and downloading the app.  Please ensure the 
leasing office has your current email address on file.   
 

In addition, please refrain from submitting service work orders using the application ñEmaint.ò  Residents can call the 
24-hour service desk at 757-233-3302 until Yardi Voyager is fully implemented.  
 

For additional information contact maintenance admin at 757.402.4238 or 757.351.0089. 

RIDDLE 

Courtesy of  101 Brain Teasers.com 
 

What has no hands but might knock on your door, 
and if it does you better open up?  


